
Weekend Mass Schedule:  Saturday 4:30pm;  Sunday 7:00am, 8:30am, 11:00am, 2:00pm (Spanish Mass), 5:00pm.    Website:   www.sjevangelist.com 
Weekday Mass Schedule:  Monday‐Friday 7:30am; Saturday 8:00am.      ReconciliaƟon: Expanded Lenten schedule available on page 8, or by appointment. 

March 26, 2017 • 1229 Vermont St, Lawrence, KS 66044 

OF LENT 
4th Sunday 

Image of Jesus and Mary encircling the Holy Eucharist,  
painted by artist Mike Debus at St. John earlier this month. 



St. John the Evangelist, a Catholic Capuchin Franciscan Parish, welcomes all who are called to be disciples of Jesus Christ and 
proclaims His Gospel through prayer, worship, His Word, the sacraments, and each other.  

Members, inspired by the Holy Spirit through faith formation and spiritual renewal, witness to the Gospel in lives of justice and 
charity, build up families and children through education, hospitality and fellowship, and serve those in need with compassion and 
commitment. 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor .................................................................................... Fr. Jeff Ernst 
Associate Pastor .................................................. Fr. Barnabas Eichor 
In Residence .................................................................. Fr. Mike Scully 
Business Manager ........................................................... Cris Denning 
Catecísmo en español ...................................................... María Mota 
Director of Liturgy & Music ............................................... Lisa Roush 
Stewardship Director.......................................... Samantha Romero 
Maintenance ....................................................................... Jeff Jenicke  
Administrative Assistants ...................... Meg Milburn (mornings) 
 .................................................................. Patty Guadian (afternoons) 
RCIA ....................................................................... Michael Podrebarac 
Principal, St. John School ............................................... Pat Newton 
Religious Education Director ................................. Lois Mersmann 
Technology ........................................................................ Karen Dixon 
Pastoral Assistant/Events Calendar ....................... Ellen Sickinger 
Youth Director ................................................................. Kaylee Butler 
Multimedia, Bulletin & Worship ..................................... Pete Haack 
 
St. John School .................................... Mrs. Pat Newton, Principal 

1208 Kentucky St.         (785) 843-9511 
www.sjevangelist.com/school 

 

Catholic Charities .......................................................... Frances Rico 
1247 Kentucky St.                (785) 856-2694 

 

Rummage House .................................................. 13th & Kentucky.  
Shop our  second hand store of used items at discount prices.  

Shopping Hours: 
Wednesday — 11am-3pm       

Thursday (first and last of month only) — 1pm-4pm 
Saturday —  8:30am-12:30pm 

 

Centro Hispano ............................................................ Lydia Diebolt 
204 W. 13th St.                (785) 843-2039 

Simon Parish Center 
 

Mailing Address  .......... 1229 Vermont St., Lawrence, KS 66044 
Phone ............................................................................ (785) 843-0109 
Office Hours: 
Monday—Thursday: 8:30am-5:00pm, Friday: 8:30am-4:00pm 

 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday ..................................................................................... 4:30pm 
Sunday .................................... 7:00am, 8:30am, 11:00am, 5:00pm 

 

Weekend Spanish Mass 
Sunday ........................................................................................ 2:00pm 

 

Weekday Masses 
Monday-Friday ......................................................................... 7:30am 
Saturday ...................................................................................... 8:00am 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  (Lenten Schedule) 
Monday .................................................................... 11:00am-1:00pm 
Wednesday .................................. 11:00am-1:00pm, 6:00-8:00pm 
Friday ........................................................................ 11:00am-1:00pm 
Saturday ............................................................................ 2:30-4:00pm  

(and by appointment) 
 

Adoration ................... Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday, 
6:00 a.m.—10:00 p.m. in the Padre Pio Chapel.  

 
Bulletin Deadline. Submit info by noon on Thursday to 
bulletin@saint-johns.net ten days prior to the bulletin you 
wish info to appear. Please submit text electronically (via 
computer/email) as you would like it to appear in the bulletin. 

 
Advertise in the Bulletin. Revenue from ads is what makes 
the bulletin possible at no cost to our parish. Please support your 
bulletin advertisers. For information call Greg Proske: 
 

(800) 950-9952  x2551 
GProske@4LPI.com 

www.SeekAndFind.com 

ST. JOHN 
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Lenten Friday Fish Fry 
Join us Fridays during Lent from 5-7pm in the church basement for a Fish Fry hosted by the Knights of Columbus.  

The menu includes catfish filets, fish tacos, tilapia filets, vegetable lasagna and more! All are welcome! 

Stations of the Cross  
Stations of the Cross will also be held at 5:15pm in the church on Fridays during Lent. 

(6pm Taizé Stations of the cross on April 7, no Stations service on Good Friday.) 

Seder Meal 
The St. John Seder Meal will be on Tuesday, April 11, at 6:30pm in the St. John Church basement.   

Please RSVP to the Parish Office: (785) 843-0109. All are welcome! A donation of a canned food item is suggested. 



DOING JUSTICE IS WHAT ‘LOVE THY NEIGHBOR’ LOOKS LIKE IN PUBLIC 

By Pat Lechtenberg 

Now is the Time! 

Thursday, March 30, is when we take our justice work public at the Lied Center in the Nehemiah Action Assembly.  There we will 
shine the spotlight on the tensions and stresses, trials and tribulations, the hurt and sadness, the illness and insecurities and all 
the many needs that exist for so many in our community – those who can’t afford shelter or food or medicine, who need quick 
responses to mental health crises, children whose brains and bodies don’t develop or function properly because of early 
traumas, people in jail who should be at work and in their own homes, children who are treated differently because they have 
brown or black skin. 

Now is the time for those who want to do something but can’t make a membership commitment to come for a one-time 2 hour 
event to support the proposed solutions to make steps toward improving the lives of our brothers and sisters in need.  Now is 
the time to stand up and speak out for those who can’t speak for themselves.  Now is the time to offer prayer for those in need, 
for those who will speak out for their needs, for the elected officials and key decision makers who can make a difference.  Now is 
the time to say ‘yes’ to the call and invitation to participate in the Nehemiah Action Assembly.  Doors open 6 pm and the 
program begins at 6:30 pm.   

More information on the 5 issues of concern this year can be found on the Justice Matters website:  
www.justicemattersinkansas.org. For FREE tickets contact Joe Synder joesnyder42@gmail.com or Pat Lechtenberg 
plek10berg@aol.com or any of the other St. John network members. 

Now is the Time! 

MATTERS  
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Easter and Lent are the liturgical seasons that focus in a very deep way on the death and Resurrection of the Lord.  
The Lord’s death was, of course, done by crucifixion.  The Church has reflected on the Cross and its meaning for 
over two thousand years, the Cross has been displayed in churches and worn on necklaces and cloths from the begging.   

A crucified Messiah was, however, one of the hardest things for people in the ancient world to accept.  Crucifixion first emerged 
among the Syrians and Babylonians centuries before the Romans perfected this form of torture, humiliation, and death.  At the time 
of Christ, crucifixion was employed for slaves and other trouble makers who were not Roman citizens.  The Romans used it primarily 
to put down revolts against the Empire that occasionally emerged, primarily among slaves.  The famous slave revolt led by Spartacus 
ended with Spartacus and his men being crucified along all of the roads that lead to Rome.  The idea was to show Rome’s complete 
power over all of those who lived within the Empire.  Crucifixion would show others Rome’s ability to rob someone of any humanity 
by using this most inhuman means of torture and death.  It is still to this day probably the most excruciating means of death yet 
devised—in fact, the word “excruciating” comes from the Latin “ex cruciatus,” out of the cross. 

How could the Messiah be someone who was crucified?  Isn’t the Messiah someone of tremendous power?  How can God be 
crucified?  No true Messiah would allow themselves to be so degraded and humiliated as to suffer crucifixion. These where all 
questions that the first missionaries like Saint Paul had to answer for the people to whom they were preaching. 

There is, however, a tremendous irony to the Cross: the Lord would completely reverse its meaning by means of the Resurrection.  
The Lord would show that He is more powerful than the most powerful in Rome.  The unjust verdict of all-powerful Rome would be 
overturned and reversed.  Rome’s sentence of death would be overturned by a show of power that no one in Rome possessed, the 
power of Resurrection.  The Lord would show he was more powerful than any worldly power; he could overturn and reverse any 
unjust verdict—even death—even after it had been carried out.  The Lord displayed another power: the ability to transform the 
greatest symbol of death, powerlessness, torture, and humiliation into an eternal symbol of life, love, and victory.   

When we reflect on the Cross this Lent and Easter, let us not just reflect on the suffering the Lord endured and his complete offering 
of himself, but let us also reflect on the power and victory the Cross represents. 

-Fr. Barnabas 

BREAD 
The Scandal of the Cross By Fr. Barnabas Eichor, OFM, Cap. 



ST. JOHN YOUTH 
 

 
 

Wednesday, March 29: The Rock Meets 
will meet from 6:45-8:00pm in the Bosco Room; come as early as 6:30 to hang out! 
 
 

 
 

Sunday, April 2: Discipleship Groups Meet  
Students, contact your group leaders if you need to know when and where you are meeting this week! 

 

Summer trip applications available now!  
Visit sjevangelist.com/youth to register now for Steubenville South in Alexandria, Louisiana (June 23-27) and 
Prayer and Action in Osage City (July 9-14). If you’re in a small group, turn your application into your group leader 
— if not, text/call Kaylee for more info: 316-644-5493 

MIDDLE SCHOOL 

HIGH SCHOOL 

 
 

St. John Trivia Night: Friday, April 21 
Put together your team for a fun night of trivia on April 21 at St. John School in the St. Bosco Room. Beer 
and wine will be available for purchase as part of this fundraiser. If you don’t have a team, we can put you 
with one! 

 
 

2017-2018 School Council: 
LeMarie Gilbert, President;     Jimmy McDonald;     Karen Peltier;     Mike McDonald;     Caroline Bennett 
Mary Menendez, Parish Council representative;     Fr. Jeff Ernst;     Mrs. Pat Newton 

 
 
 

Visit online at sjevangelist.com/school, call (785) 843‐9511  or email Mrs. Pat Newton, Principal, at newton@saint-johns.net for 
more information and to schedule a tour for you and your student! 

SCHOOL 
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GARAGE SALE 
When: Saturday, April 1st 

Time: 8:00 am – 1:00 p.m. 

Where: St. John School Gym 

Start making your pile of donations: 

We will be collecting items Monday March 27—March 31 after school at the gym doors, or if weather permits you may leave your 
items nicely stacked outside the gym door during the day. If you have large items that you are unable to transport you can call, text, 
or email Amy Cast to set up a time for pick up that week: (785) 865-7457 or castfamily@sbcglobal.net 

 

Donations Needed:  

Children’s Clothes, Shoes, Coats, Hats, Belts, Purses/Bags CDs, Albums, Books, Plants, Frames, Pictures, Wicker, Vases, Dishes Jewelry, 
Toiletries, Stuffed Animals, Beach Stuff, Toys, Games, Sporting Equipment, Bikes, Pet Stuff Electronics, Kitchen Items, Appliances 
Furniture, Bedding, Towels, Mattress, Curtains, Rugs, Holiday Merchandise 

 

Interested in Volunteering? 

We need volunteers to help sort and price items Monday–Friday, 3:30 -5:30 p.m. Also we will need help the day of the sale, 
especially at 1:00 p.m. to help with clean up in the gym. Any items left are free to those who help clean up. Contact Amy Cast if 
available to volunteer:(785) 865-7457 or castfamily@sbcglobal.net 

  

COME SHOP 
NEXT SATURDAY! 



MINISTERS MAR. 25-26 

Lectors 

Saturday 
4:30pm ............................................... L1: S Roesner; L2: P Graves 

 

Sunday 
7:00am ................................................ L1: C Zebas; L2: M Delaney 
8:30am ....................................... L1: L Leroux Smith; L2: W Smith 
11:00am ...................................... L1: M Menendez; L2: Charlie D 
5:00pm .......................................... L1: T Edgecomb; L2: B Walter 

 

Altar Servers 

Saturday 
4:30pm ...................................................... S Wondrack, Volunteer  

 

Sunday 
7am ..................................................................................... Volunteers 
8:30am ................................................................. C Peltier, N Peltier 
11:00am ........................................................... L Keating, E Kramer 
5pm ............................................................................ B Diers, R Diers 

 

 Cantors 

Saturday 
4:30pm ............................................................................ Larry Koster 

 

Sunday 
7:00am ................................................................................... K Colson 
8:30am ....................................................................................... K Gibb 

 

Eucharistic Ministers 
  

Saturday 
4:30pm .............................. J McGraw, L Reimond, MA Roesner,  
 ............................................................... L Seidl, D Weigel, L Arnold 

 

Sunday 
7:00am .......................................... M Heath, B Menke, B Osborne 
8:30am ........................ D Foster, E Grob-Creasey, S Galarza Liu,  
 ........................................................... D Hoss, J Huss, M Ice, S Jahn 
11:00am ...................... S Goodwin, P Gripka, D&T Gunselman,  
 .................................................. J Mercier, C Nieto-Boor, D Shobe 
5:00pm .................... D&E Schmidt, D Wulf-Walter, N Albrecht,  
 .......................................................................................... L Brey, S File 

INFORMATION 

St. John Council Members 

Pastoral Council 
Frank Lemus, chair  Sarah Hartsig  Chris Wenger 

Mary Menendez  Sean Smith   Nancy Albrecht 

Brian Walter   Lily Romero   Bob Trepinski 
 

Finance Council 
Brad Finkeldei, chair Teresa Kempf  Brian Green 

Vince Romero   Meredith Lang  Chris Wenger 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Come receive the sacrament of reconciliation in the Padre Pio 
chapel during any of the following times during Lent: 

        Monday:  11:00am-1:00pm   
Wednesday:  11:00am-1:00pm, 6:00-8:00pm 
            Friday:  11:00am-1:00pm    
      Saturday:  2:30-4:00pm 

Or by appointment.  Call (785) 843-0109 to schedule, or email: 

frjeff@saint-johns.net        frbarnabas@saint-johns.net    

2017 St. John  

Mexican Fiesta Scholarship 

These scholarships are offered to qualifying students of 
Mexican descent from the Lawrence Catholic community who 
wish to pursue or continue a higher education either at a 
college, technical or trade school.   
Applicants must complete the financial assistance application 
form that is available at the St. John Parish office or by 
contacting Michael Ramirez either at 843-3801 or 
ramirezmarj@hotmail.com.    
These forms must be completed and returned to the 
parish office by April 3, 2017. 

THE LENTEN FISH FRY IS BACK! Every Friday during Lent, join us from 5-7pm in the church 
basement for a fish fry hosted by the Knights of Columbus! 

The next Knights of Columbus Meeting will be held on Thursday, April 13, Social and dinner, provided by 
the Knights, beginning at 6:30 p.m. Meeting begins at 7:00 pm. Location is the basement of St. John 
Church.  Our council meetings are held the second Thursday of each month. Anybody interested in 
becoming a Knight should contact Grand Knight Darin Denning at (785) 760-0788.  

On the first Friday of each month, the Knights host a rosary in St. John Church starting at 6:30 p.m.  All are invited to attend!  

COLUMBUS  
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The Marriage Course 

Married and engaged couples, it’s not too late to join in! Next 
meeting is March 30—see sjevangelist.com/marriage-course. 

St. John Café 

Join us this Sunday, March 26, from 9:30 until 10:30 a.m. in 
the St. Bosco Room, in the lower level of St. John School. St. 
John Café is an opportunity to have time in fellowship with 
your fellow parishioners in a relaxed environment with good 
coffee, pastries, and engaging conversation on the Catholic 
faith moderated by one of the parish priests.   

 

The World Jesus Knew 

Class with Fr. Barnabas meets Tuesday, March 28 at 7pm 
(encore Thurs., March 30, at 2pm) in the church basement. 

More information, including course dates and materials, can 
be found at www.sjevangelist.com. 

FAITH 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

The Catechesis of the Good Shepherd (aka Atrium) First 
Communion Extra sessions will meet on the following 
Thursdays evenings: March 30, April 6 and April 20 from 6:00 
to 7:00 p.m. These sessions meet in the Paulina House located 
at 200 W. 13th Street.  The children will need to attend their 
regular Atrium session as well as all the extra sessions.  

Parents are invited and encouraged to attend the parent 
sessions to be held the same days and times in the Good 
Shepherd House located at 202 W. 13th Street. 
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Weekly Parish Giving 
 

Our fiscal year is July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017 
Information below reflects donations received 

July 1, 2016 through March 12, 2017. 
 

Budgeted weekly amount  ........................................... $27,403.84 
Average weekly amount ............................................. $28,618.04 
 

Budgeted YTD ............................................................ $1,041,345.92 
Actual YTD ................................................................ $1,087,485.75 
 

Net OVERAGE .................................................... $46,139.83 
 

Change from last week ................................................. +17,061.07 

Online Giving 

We are grateful for your support of St. John Parish. Our online 
giving program allows you to make contributions to St. John 
without writing checks or worrying about cash donations. 
You may set up automatic contributions and change the 
timing or the amount of your gift at any time. You may also 
make pledges and manage your contributions to the pledge 
amount, and you may make one-time donations to special 
causes. Visit sjevangelist.com/giving for more information or 
to set up and manage your account today!  

Contact Cris Denning at cdenning@saint-johns.net or by 
phone at (785) 843-0109 if you have any questions. 

GIVING  

SERVICE 

His Hands Ministry 

His Hands, St. John’s ministry to those who are elderly and those who live with 
disability in our parish, is trying to find someone a ride to Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
Mass.  The person lives on John Doy Court, in the vicinity of Peterson Road.  If 
you can help in this way, please contact Susan Tabor, the His Hands service 
coordinator, at (785) 865-9949 or souljourner@sbcglobal.net.  Thank you! 

St. John Serves LINK 

St. John next serves at LINK, the Lawrence Inter-denominational Nutrition 
Kitchen, on Thursday, March 30. If you can help by donating food or serving, 
please find a sign-up sheet by the north church entrance or contact Vicki 
McMurray at mcmurray@sunflower.com 

Gabriel Project 

On Saturday, April 8th, Gabriel Project will 
host a training/formation day for volunteers. 
Gabriel Project is a ministry of the Archdiocese 
Pro-Life Office, providing help to pregnant 
women in need.  This “Good Samaritan” 
approach toward helping women in need is 
confidential and non-judgmental.  

For more information, please contact Tina 
Jinkens at (785) 615-8373 or Maureen Murray: 
Region1coordinator@GabrielProjectkc.com 
or (785) 550-1960.  



By Scott Anderson, Social Concerns Committee 

Saint John Bosco (Don Bosco) 

Giovanni Melchiorre Bosco was born August 16, 1815 in 
Becchi, Italy amidst the ruin of the Napoleonic wars, drought, 
and famine. His father died when he was two and he was 
brought up by his pious mother, Margaret. When he was nine, 
John had a prophetic dream that he would subdue the wolves 
of the world with kindness. 

Determined to become a priest, he left the family farm in 1827. 
After years of hard labor, he found a priest, Jospeh Cafasso, 
who helped tutor him. In 1841, John was ordained and 
became Don (Father) Bosco. 

He was assigned to Turin and quickly became a protector to 
the young boys running the streets and filling the prisons 
there. He gave them shelter, established workshops where 
they could learn trades, and negotiated contracts for 
apprentices who were easily cheated. There was initially 
resistance from the neighborhood due to the unruly nature of 
his charges but the authorities eventually came to see the 
value of it. 

He established the Salesian Order so that his ministry would 
continue and expand. Additionally, he founded the Daughters 
of Mary, Help of Christians, as well as 59 Salesian Missions in 
Latin America. He wrote numerous books for Christians, 
especially boys. 

Don Bosco's Preventive System of Education emphasized that 
boys must not only be loved, they must know they are loved. 
The foundations of this system were reason, religion, and 
kindness. "Instruction is but an accessory…because it does not 
directly touch the heart." However, he also cautioned against 
overly lenient parenting. This might produce a child who is 
affectionate but lacks compassion. 

Father John died January 31, 1888. He was canonized on 
Easter Sunday, 1934. He is the patron saint of apprentices, 
editors, publishers, schoolchildren, magicians, and juvenile 
delinquents. 

SOCIAL ACTION 

Grocery Cards & Trash Bags  

April 1-2 
Padre Pio Chapel @ North Entrance 
after all Masses except 2pm & 5pm  

Purchase Hy-Vee gift cards and Hy-Vee donates 6% back to St. John 
School. Sold in $50 or $100 increments.  

Purchase Checkers gift cards and Checkers donates 6% back to the 
school. Sold in $50 and $100 increments.  

Purchase Merc gift cards and the Merc donates 6% back to the school. 
Gift card good on all purchases at the Merc. Sold in $50 increments.  

Dillons stores have replaced their gift card program with Community 
Rewards. Go to www.dillons.com/communityrewards, register your 
Plus Shopper’s Card number, and designate St. John School #29296.  

PLEASE PAY BY CHECK OR CASH. Credit cards will be accepted, 
but reduce our overall profit. Make checks to “St. John School.”  

Submit the form below BEFORE Mass to expedite your order. Your 
order will be ready to pick up after Mass. 

Or Pre-Order Online: sjevangelist.com/grocery 

Pre-Order Form 

 

  Name: 
 
  Phone: 
 

Grocery Cards 

 Store                 Amount           # of Cards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
                             
 

 

Trash Bags 

       Color          Size       Bags/Roll       Amt.        # of Rolls 
 

 
 

 

Hy-Vee $100  

Hy-Vee $50  

Checkers $100  

The Merc $50  

White 18 gal. 60 $12  

Yellow 39 gal. 20 $12  

Blue 55 gal. 15 $12  

$5  

Hy-Vee  
$50 Coupon 

Book 

Amount             # of Books 

Checkers $50  

 $ Total Amount: 

Attention Parishioners! 

We are in the process of updating our St. John Parish 
Directory. If your address, phone or email has changed, 

please contact the parish office with the new 
information: 

 (785) 843-0109    or    churchoffice@saint-johns.net  

Thank you! 



Dialogue Institute Kansas City cordially invites you to the 12th Annual Dialogue & Friendship Dinner, “Global Warming of Hearts: 
Love and Acceptance,” at which members of different cultures will come together to enjoy cultural diversity. 

Keynote: Eve Lev, PhD               Music by Cindy Novelo 

Thursday, April 6, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. 

UMKC Student Union, Multipurpose Room 401, 5100 Cherry Street, Kansas City, MO 64110. 

Dress Code: Business Attire. 

RSVP to kansascity@thedialoginstitute.org by April 1. If you have further questions, call (979) 571-6305. 

DINNER 

PARISH  

Vacation Bible School News 

Due to construction that will take place on the school 
building over the next several months, St. John will not host 
Vacation Bible School this summer.  VBS is expected to return 
the summer of  2018.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding. 

Fiesta Meeting 

There will be a Fiesta meeting on Wednesday, April 12, 
starting at 7:00 p.m. in the school library.   

Contact Frank Lemus with any questions at (785) 691-8769 
or flemusjr@sbcglobal.net 

First Reconciliation/Communion  

Parent Meetings 
Parents of children preparing for First Communion in the 
Sunday morning 2nd grade Traditional Religious Education 
class should attend the First Reconciliation/First Communion 
parent meeting with Fr. Jeff on Sunday, April 2; 9:45–10:45 
a.m. Meet in room 201 in the St. John school building. 

Parents of children preparing for First Communion in the St. 
John school 2nd grade religion classes should attend the First 
Reconciliation/First Communion  parent meeting with Fr. Jeff 
on Tuesday, April 4; 7:00–8:00 p.m. in the church. 

 

First Communion 

Children preparing for First Communion in the Sunday 
morning 2nd grade Traditional Religious Education class will 
receive their First Communion at the 4:30 p.m. parish Mass on 
Saturday, May 6. 

Children preparing for First Communion in the St. John 
school 2nd grade religion classes will receive their First 
Communion at a 6:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday, May 6. 

Helping your teen understand her body and 
God’s design of the human body is an important 
step in her appreciation of herself—that she is 

“fearfully and wonderfully made.”  (Psalm 139:14) 
 

All teenage ladies are invited,             
with a parent or guardian. 

 

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 
 

@St. John the Evangelist Catholic School 
 

6:30 p.m. 
 

Presented by Shannon Rasmussen,  
CCL Teacher of Natural Family Planning 

 

Please RSVP      Questions?  Please  
contact Shannon. 

(785) 749-1015 
johnandshannonr@yahoo.com 

—Thank You!— 

Thank you to all who contributed to the Knights of Columbus 
baby shower. We received donations of baby goods and office 
supplies and cash valued at $2,182.00 to benefit the 
Pregnancy Care Center of Lawrence.  

If you would still like to donate, visit the Pregnancy Care 
Center of Lawrence on Facebook to see what items they could 
currently use. 

Eggs Needed for Fiesta! 

Mark you calendar! This year the St. John 
Fiesta will be June 23 & 24. Please consider 
saving your egg shells for confetti eggs. If you 
can help, it is very much appreciated. Feel free to go a step 
further by decorating them (no sequins or anything hard 
on shell covering). Leave on the back porch of the Parish 
center (shelf marked Fiesta). Thanks to all who have helped 
with this project in the past. It is a big money maker! If you 
have any questions call Irene, (785) 979-3671. 



PRAYER  
Parish Prayer List 

The “Prayer List” includes the most recent information that the 
Simon Parish Center has about a parishioner and/or their family 
member. Contact the Simon Parish Center to request someone for 
the “Prayer List” and be sure to update the Parish Center monthly 
regarding their condition or the name will be removed.  

Frank Acinger, brother of Bernadette West 
Nicole Allensworth 
Grace Austin 
Gayla Barnes 
Samantha Bell 
Remi Brown 
Chris Crandon 
Matthew Decker 
Linda Erp, mother of Emily Vigne 
Mary Felton 
Coleman File 
Cyril Foote, Sr. 
Ed Garza 
Kenneth Gilbert 
Mark Grosdidier 
Buddy Hadl 
Terry Hadl 
Betty Hanna 
Jenny Hernandez 
Jessie Hernandez 
Dianne Hofmann 
Kevin Hoover 
Bob Holek 
Barb Marden 
Barb Nabower, sister of Patty Lyon 
Theophilus Obiefule 
Allan Otter, brother of Norb Otter 
Julie Patterson, niece of Norb & Jeanette Otter 
CB Riling 
Mark Salaman 
Natalie Salisbury 
Julia Scott, friend of Monica Cordova 
Mary Kay Seidl  
Nikki Shrode 
Gerald Simon 
Chuck Umscheid 
Angelica Villa 
Cindy Vasquez, sister of Gina Hodges 
Dick Volmer, uncle of Jane Arnold 
Greg Walker, brother of Ted Walker 
Christy Walters, friend of Bev Mater 
Tasha Williams 
John Woods 
 

Please join our St. John prayer chain to lend your 
voices and thoughts for those in need. For more 
information contact Lois Mersmann at: 

lmersmann@saint-johns.net 

Mass Intentions: Mar 27-Apr 2 
 

Monday:        7:30am ........................ God’s Mercy and Healing 
 

Tuesday:        7:30am ................................................. All Students 
 

Wednesday: 7:30am ............................................................. Peace 
 

Thursday:     7:30am ............................................. Mhari Rowell† 
 

Friday:           7:30am ....................................................... Vocations 
 

Saturday:     8:00am ........................................... Meliton Gauna† 
                         4:30pm .............................. John & Anna Sommer† 
 

Sunday:         7:00am ....................... Susan Gelvin† and Family 
                          8:30am .............................................. Joyce Griffith† 
                          11:00am ............................................ St. John Parish 
                          2:00pm (Sp.)  Victoria Romero† & Jesus Lozornio† 
                          5:00pm ............................................ Roman Simon† 

PAGE 9      

Women’s Prayer & Reflection Group 

Women's Prayer and Reflection Group meets at 6:30 pm on 
the first Tuesday of the month to be prayerfully inspired by 
biblical women and the third Tuesday of the month to be 
inspired by women saints.  Join us any time, no preparation 
necessary.   We meet in the St John School Library.  For more 
information, please contact Beth Fox 785-840-5561 or 
Cheryl Hicklin 785-691-5607. 

St. Monica’s Prayer Group 

This prayer group meets every Monday at 12:00 noon in the 
Padre Pio Chapel to pray for our children and grandchildren. 
In addition to the prayers to St. Monica, we pray the rosary 
and other prayers for special intentions. Everyone is welcome! 

Queen of Peace Prayer Group 

Besiege Heaven with Prayer: Storm Heaven with the Rosary  

Join us each Tuesday during Lent at 5:30 pm at the church for 
one hour.  We have the Rosary, the Chaplet of Divine Mercy 
and other prayers. "When two or more are joined together, 
Our Lord is there with us." 

Attention Women Singers 

Threshold Choir is a national women's organization with a 
local chapter of women from several faiths here in Lawrence.  
We provide ease and comfort through singing to those on the 
threshold of living and dying.  We seek to provide a calm, 
focused presence with gentle voices to various local senior 
homes and hospices.  To join our simple practice sessions, 
contact Jean Drumm at (785) 841-6067. 



AVISOS  
 26 de marzo de 2017 

4o DOMINGO DE CUARESMA 

 "Despierta, tú que duermes; levántate de entre los muertos y 
Cristo será tu luz" (Ef 5, 14). Buena llamada de atención nos hace 
Pablo en su Carta a los Efesios, para aquellos que todavía durante 
la Cuaresma han permanecido dormidos. Aún es tiempo, nos dice 
la lectura, para descubrir la luz que se avecina. Falta muy poco 
para llegar al Calvario y en este trozo del camino la luz de Dios es 
clave para ver quiénes y qué nos empuja fuera de la meta. Quizás 
estas preguntas sean útiles para la reflexión de este domingo 
¿Qué se ha transformado en mi modo de ser en esta Cuaresma? 
¿He sabido vencer las tentaciones de mi diario vivir? 

 El Evangelio de hoy es clave para entender aún más el misterio 
pascual. Porque como el ciego de nacimiento en nuestro 
bautismo fuimos lavados y llamados a ser nuevos. Transformados 
de hijos e hijas de la oscuridad en hijos e hijas de la luz. Por lo 
tanto, debemos de actuar de ese modo dando luz a los que nos 
rodean. Si nuestra fe ha aumentado aunque sea un poco en esta 
Cuaresma nuestro interior será inquebrantable, incondicional y 
fiel. Nuestro ejemplo: Jesús que vivió haciendo el bien, murió en 
la cruz por nosotros y resucitó para llevarnos a la eternidad. Este 
es el compromiso al que se nos invita hoy. Ser hombres y mujeres 
de luz, de esas personas que no se cansan de hacer el bien contra 
viento y marea. ¡Limpia mis ojos, Señor, para que te vea como el 
ciego y pueda exclamar de rodillas, "Creo, Señor"! 

Maria J. Mota, Animadora     
(785) 218-1511 

Las lecturas de la semana del 26 de marzo de 2017 
 

Domingo: 1 Sm 16, 1. 6-7. 10-13/Sal 23, 1-6/Ef 5, 8-14/Jn 9, 1-41 
o 9, 1. 6-9. 13-17. 34-38 

 

Lunes: Is 65, 17-21/Sal 30, 2. 4-6. 11-12. 13/Jn 4, 43-54 
Martes: Ez 47, 1-9. 12/Sal 46, 2-3. 5-6. 8-9/Jn 5, 1-16 
Miércoles: Is 49, 8-15/Sal 145, 8-9. 13-15. 17-18/Jn 5, 17-30 
Jueves: Ex 32, 7-14/Sal 106, 19-23/Jn 5, 31-47 
Viernes: Sab 2, 1. 12-22/Sal 34, 17-21. 23/Jn 7, 1-2. 10. 25-30 
Sábado: Jr 11, 18-20/Sal 7, 2-3. 9-12/Jn 7, 40-53 
 

Domingo siguiente: Ez 37, 12-14/Sal 130, 1-8/Rom 8, 8-11/ 
   Jn 11, 1-45 o 11, 3-7. 17. 20-27. 33-45 

 

MUSICA, CORO, MUSICA   
¿Te gusta cantar? ¿Tocas algún instrumento musical, o te gustaría 
aprender? Ven a practicar con nosotros, comunícate al (785) 218-
1511. 
 

CADA LUNES EN TODO EL AÑO   
A las 8 de la noche rezamos el Santo Rosario, para pedir pos 
nuestras necesidades y por los que amamos; también si alguno de 
sus parientes fallece podemos hacer el novenario, nos vemos los 
lunes en LA CAPILLA DEL PADRE PIO, frente a las veladoras. 
 

PLATICAS PARA BAUTIZAR   
Cada primer sábado del mes de 6:00 a 9:00 de la noche, sin niños, 
llamar antes para anotar su asistencia. 
 

RECICLAGE  
Trae tus latas de aluminio y ayuda a tu Parroquia, por un mundo 
mas limpio, déjalas atrás de la oficina y ponle para María Mota. 
Gracias. 
  

LA FE SE PUEDE ALIMENTAR   
Hermano, a veces te sientes triste o con necesidad de Dios, ven yo 
te puedo acompañar a orar, nos podemos ver en la Iglesia o en la 
oficina. Estoy para ayudarte. Oro por todos, bendiciones María 
Mota. 
 

CLASE PREBAUTISMAL  
La clase pre-bautismal es cada segundo sábado del mes en un 
salón del Ministerio Hispano.  Es obligatorio registrarse primero 
en la oficina parroquial llamando a Jessie al tel. 913 321 1958. 
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4o DOMINGO DE CUARESMA 

 "'Mientras esté en el mundo, yo soy la luz del mundo'. Dicho 
esto, escupió en el suelo, hizo lodo con la saliva, se lo puso en los 
ojos al ciego...". Para vivir el misterio pascual debemos de entender 
la importancia de sabernos ciegos tal como el hombre del 
Evangelio, quien a pesar de tanta controversia logró ver a Jesús. 
Mediante el bautismo somos nosotros lavados, naciendo así a una 
vida nueva. O sea, somos transformados de pecadores a hijos e 
hijas de la luz. Tal cual el hombre del Evangelio, al ver con ojos 
nuevos somos enviados a proclamar la buena nueva. Y a través del 
encuentro con Jesús, afirmamos que creemos en él. 

 El punto clave del Evangelio de hoy versa en lo siguiente: al 
hacer Jesús lodo con su propia saliva y untarlo en los ojos del 
ciego, Jesús recrea al ciego dándole algo de él mismo. Si nos 
fijamos bien, en las lecturas de este día hay tres unciones. Primero, 
el profeta Samuel consagra a David, pasando de pastor a rey. 
Después Jesús unge al hombre que de no ver pasa a creyente fiel. 
Y en el salmo Dios perfuma nuestra cabeza. En las tres unciones 
existe un nuevo sentido de identidad para cada persona. Entonces 
bien, ¿de qué forma respondemos a nuestra unción de bautizados? 
¿Cómo somos nuevos en nuestra fe y fidelidad a Jesús? Ojalá que 
en lo que nos queda de la Cuaresma caminemos dentro de la luz 
de Dios, ya que su luz nos da la fuerza y protección para la jornada. 






